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The cover photo was supplied by Graham Parker and is of his 1978 model 

Triumph T140V Export 750cc Bonneville. Mike Roberts did the cover picture 

editing and graphical work. 

 

 

 

Picture sent by Dean Harris 
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Closing date for copy – Friday after club night.  Send via e-mail or on a USB 

memory stick (which will be returned) or even hand-written, not a problem. The 

Editor reserves the right to edit, amend or omit as he feels fit. 
 

 
WEBSITE ADDRESS 

http://www.suffolk-advanced-motorcyclists.com 

SAM is a registered Charity ~ No. 1067800 

All Official Correspondence to:  
 

The Secretary, Les Steggles,  

1 Apple Grove Wetherden, Suffolk IP14 3RB  
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Chairman's 
Chat 

 

A very warm welcome to the April edition of 

the SAM Observer. 

 

I'm writing this having attended  the 

Mototechniks, Yamaha MT Demo Day, 

assisting the promotions team by helping to 

lead the customer demo rides.  I took 

advantage of the bikes available for test ride, 

taking out the FJR1300, MT09 SP, Tracer 

700 and MT03.  I was most impressed with 

the MT03's precise handling, nippy acceleration and brakes for a 300cc machine.  

You probably don't need me to remind you of the typical British Easter bank 

holiday weather we experienced, described as monsoon conditions by 

Mototechniks on Facebook.  Despite the wet conditions there were many 

attendants who appreciated our route leading efforts. 

 

https://www.mototechniks.com 

 

I'd like to re-iterate my thanks from last month's group night for the work that 

went into creating the base for the David Arbon Ride Leader of the Year Award.  

Thanks going to Rob Day for supplying the oak timber and his carpentry skills in 

producing the base. Thanks also to Linda and Brian Wiggins of Wiggins 

Trophies for producing the award, commissioned and presented to us by Gill 

Arbon for which we're extremely grateful.  Linda and Brian also produced and 

engraved the name plate with this year's recipient name, Dean Harris and 

attached it to the base free of charge. 

 

http://www.wigginstrophies.co.uk/ 
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I recently attended the first round of the ACU Eastern Centre Motocross 

championship at Blaxhall, hosted by the Woodbridge & District Motorcycle 

Club, which has seen some newly designed areas of its track updated over the 

Winter.  I joined my girlfriend, Charlotte, who is passionate about motocross and 

many other motor sports including the Superbikes, MotoGP, touring cars and 

truck racing.  The £10 entry fee was well worth it for the afternoon of racing 

which included some spectacular off road riding skills.  The entry fee for the 

national Maxxis ACU British Motocross Championship – Round 4, on Sunday 

6th May is £20 for adults, £5 for children with a family ticket for £45.  This event 

will include the top national and international riders competing against each 

other. 
 

http://www.woodbridgemcc.co.uk/ 

 

 

This month's guest speaker is Consultant Ear, Node & Throat Surgeon, Mr 

Fahmy who couldn't make it to last month's group night due to circumstances 

beyond his control. He's going to give us a talk on the risk and effect of hearing 

loss associated with motorcycling. See you there. 

 

Cheers 
 

  Steve 


